NORTHERN     ARIZONA    UNIVERSITY

FACULTY SENATE MEETING

MINUTES

MARCH 13, 2000
Senators Present:
David Arnall, Roger Bacon, David Bruner, Joseph Collentine, Jack Dustman, Chris Everett, Paul Ferlazzo, Jack Ferrell, Lawrence Fritz, John Hagood, Dayle Hardy-Short, David Hartman, Dawn Hawley, Pat Hays, Max Jerrell, George Koch, David Lamkin, Martha Lee, David McKell, Larry Middleton, Andrew Milton, Sally Oran, Lon Owen, Nita Paden, Nancy Paxton, Paul Peterson,  Nancy Riggs, Judy Sellers, Thomas Sheeley, Roy St. Laurent, Michael Sullivan, Peter Veinus, Bob Yowell (Ex-Officio Members: President Lovett, Provost Somerville)

Senators Excused:
Ward Cockrum, J’Anne Ellsworth, Richard Howey, David Kitterman, Deb Klass, Gina Long,

Sheryl Lutjens, Ramona Mellott,  Jim Pinto, 

Senators Absent:
Christina Kennedy, Devon Mihesuah, Cecilia Ojeda, Brian Painter, Bruce Palmer, Barbara  Perry, Guy Senese, Cathy Small, Connie Smith, Sandra Stone

Guests:

Toni Fox, Mike Mullen, Jami Smith

Minutes follow the order of the items as discussed.

1. Called to Order:  3 P.M. by Judy Sellers, Chair.

2. Approval of Agenda:     M/S/A as amended.

3. Acceptance of Minutes of February 7, 2000.  Acceptance was postponed until the meeting on April 10.

4. Opening Comments from  the Chair and Vice-Chair: The Chair reported that: 1)FSEC discussed the move of the Honors Program from CAS and is still seeking information.  The President added that the only change is that the program is now a self-standing unit; there are no changes to the budget or to the curriculum.  2)The work on Student Centered Learning is moving on and a proposal is going to FSEC.  There was a discussion of the outcomes of the trip to Florida at the last AFC meeting which resulted in a study session for future planning.

5. Communication  with President Lovett: The President reported that the Lumberjacks are the Big Sky champions and this provided great public relations activity.  But it also raises a question on the future support of the sports programs.  The roof of the Skydome needs 2.5 million dollars worth of repairs, while there are science faculty who are not in the new building who need lab space and can’t stay in the old building because it is unsafe.  The President said she sides with teaching and research over sports.  She further stated that the whole university community will soon need to make basic decisions for the next twenty years.  A Task Force will explore all the options, including whether to pull out of the NCAA or drop intercollegiate sports and return to intramural activities.  These are concerns to be settled over the next year or two and everyone on campus should be involved, with input from people off-campus.  The President added that there are many decisions to be made and she is glad that they can be made locally; the university community can converse and prioritize, and exercise options.  We are facing many turning points and can change from the past twenty years.  The President will be holding meetings and forums to discuss the issues.

7. Old Business

a.  Election of Ad Hoc Committee for Distributed Learning: Four Senators were to be elected to the committee.  Larry Fritz and Paul Ferlazzo reviewed the charge to the committee. 

The nominees were:

Larry Fritz

Paul Ferlazzo

Dave Arnall

Bruce palmer

Motion:   That the nominations be closed.  M/S/A.

Motion:   To elect the nominees by acclamation.  M/S/A   The committee will elect the chair. 

9. Reports

Addition: ASCSL:   The council chair reported that 1)the council is working on a study of faculty evaluations and is sending a survey to all COFS chairs; and 2)the council is also working on grade inflation and an e-mail survey is going out to all faculty.

Addition: FRRC:   The council chair reported that the council has drafted a proposal for the evaluation 

of administrators and will work with the administration before bringing a draft to the Senate.

8. New Business

b.  Campus Parking and Beautification: Toni Fox presented the plan to remove parking lot 10 and turning it into green space over the summer.   Many statistics were provided to demonstrate that faculty parking would not be cut or revised.  There followed a long discussion with many questions and answers which suggested a lack of complete faculty acceptance of the plan.  FSEC will take comments from interested individuals and will make a recommendation.

a.  Benefits / Open Enrollment:   Jami Smith explained why premiums for health insurance will go up in October and asked Senators to spread the word.  There will be a newsletter coming out with additional information and there will be a benefits fair.  Open enrollment will be August 14 through September 4.

c.   Presentation of Faculty Senate Constitution Draft:   The By-Laws Committee presented a draft constitution which the Senators should consider before the special meeting next Monday.  The proposed changes were gone over, with particular attention to separating the by-laws from the constitution proper.  The committee sees a strong connection between the faculty and the administration and desperately wants to see this continue when new administrations arrive.  

d.  Nominations Committee – Senate Elections: The committee will meet soon to prepare the slate for the Senate elections in May.  The committee PLEADS for a commitment to service on the part of the Senators.  Nominations and self-nominations should be sent to Dayle Hardy-Short.

12. The meeting adjourned at 5:00 P.M.

